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Hanover Fire Halls Benefit From Lions 
Club Donation 

 Written by Shannon Dueck, 
for the Steinbach paper 

The Grunthal Lions Club  
handed over some life saving 
equipment this week to the 
Hanover Fire Departments. 

Club Member Doug Wiens says 
the last two years they raised 
money for STARS air  
ambulance but this year the 
decision was made to keep 
their money local. Wiens says 
they decided to ask Hanover 
Fire Chief Paul Wiebe if there 
was anything they needed. Wiebe responded by saying they were actually looking to fundraise for  
Automated External Defibrillators (AED). 

"We brought it to a meeting and discussed it and thought that would be a great way to help locally," says 
Wiens. "As a Lions Club our motto is we serve and our position is we want to make our communities better 
places to live." 

Wiebe says the AED's will stay on the fire trucks in Kleefeld, Grunthal and New Bothwell. He adds because 
they don't respond to medical calls, these units are actually intended to be used in event a firefighter ever 
goes down on the job. Wiebe says as a firefighter, you can go from a state of sleeping to fighting a fire in a 
very short period of time. 

"The work we do a lot of times is very taxing on our firefighters physically," notes Wiebe. "It gets your heart 
rate up, when you're working on some of these calls. This will be part of our safety net." 

Wiebe says there has never been a case where a Hanover firefighter has suffered a heart attack while on the 
job, but it does happen in other places and they take the health and safety of their firefighters very seriously. 
He says there will definitely be a training night to get the firefighters familiar, noting they will likely do it as 
part of their CPR training. 

Wiebe notes his firefighters had previously identified the AED's as something they would like to fundraise 
for. He adds because they probably wouldn't have been included in their funding from the municipality, they 
would have needed to raise between $1,800 and $2,000 per unit. Because they are a Lions Club, the  
Grunthal Lions Club was able to purchase them for $1,000 each. 

"The Lions Club has been just a fantastic part of this community," notes Wiebe. 

For the last number of years, firefighters in Hanover have assisted the Grunthal Lions Club in various roles at 
the annual Hanover Ag Fair.  
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DG Gerald’s Report 

Greetings Lions,  

On Sept 2nd, I attended the 40th Anniversary and Corn Feed of the Red Lake Falls Lions Club. The 

weather was beautiful and the music by the local entertainers excellent. This was a great  

opportunity forme to mark this as an Official Governor's Visitation while also taking-in the historic 

Red Lake Falls Community and the beautiful Voyageur View park. 

On Sept 16th, I flew out of Winnipeg for Grand Rapids, Ml to attend the 39th Annual USA/ Canada 

Lions Leadership Forum. There were close to 2,000 Lions from across the USA and Canada  

attending this Forum. lt was a very inspiring and motivating. I encourage the Lions Clubs of 5M 11 

to assist, if they can, their members to attend this important learning and educational Leadership 

Forum. 

Our International President, Dr. Jitsuhiro Yamada, addressed the Forum a couple of times outside 

of the Banquets to explain in more detail the Dignity, Harmony , Humanity motto that he had officially chosen for this year. Dr. 

Yamada also answered questions about the current Syrian Refugee Crisis going on in Europe. He stated that both LCI and LCIF are 

lending support to the refugees. They are closely working with agencies like "Save the Children" and others to bring relief. They are 

also speaking with our contacts at the United Nations to try to help resolve these issues. Dr. Yamada reminds all clubs who wish to 

make a donation to make the cheque payable to LCIF attention Syrian 

Refugee Account. 

Club Visitation Requests are slowly coming in.  

Please get yours in early. 

I look forward to visiting with you and your club. 

In Lionism, Lion Gérald Fontaine—DG 5M 11 

DG 

 Gerald Fontaine 

My pin is a shield, a Red River 
Cart, the District and the two 

International Flags. The Red River 

Cart highlighted  was used by our 

ancestors, freighters and traders 
on both sides of the border as they 

made use and utilized the Crow 

Wing Trail to travel and haul 

freight from St. Paul MN to Fort 
Garry, MB (Winnipeg ).  The 5M 

District is mostly made up of this 

area.  

2015-2016 District Governors and  partner with Council Chair Kathy Jensen and PDG Dave 

District Governor Schedule 
Oct 13 Mid Winter Convention 

Committee Meeting 

Winnipeg 

Oct 15-18 Council of Governors 

Meeting 

Mahnomen 

Oct 24 Cabinet Meeting Red Lake Falls 

Oct 27 Steinbach and Area Visit Steinbach 

Oct 28 Winnipeg West Visit Winnipeg 

Oct 29 Bud, Spud and Steak 

Fundraiser 

Winnipeg 

Oct 30-Nov 1 Thanksgiving for Vision Brooklyn Park 

Nov 14 Unite for Diabetes Dilworth 

Nov 18 Beausejour Visit Beausejour 
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Eye Bank Fall Tour—October 10 

Fall 2015 Lions Tours - October 10 

  
The Fall 2015 Lions Tour of the Departments of Ophthalmology and Otolaryngology (eyes and ears!) at 

the University of Minnesota is Saturday, October 10, 2015. 
 
Please share this information with your club members, mark your calendars, and start planning your 
visit.    

Never attended a tour? Here are some of the interesting things that you can see and hear about: 
Lions Children's Hearing Center and ENT Clinic 
Lions Voice Clinic 

Temporal Bone Lab 
Vestibular, Eye Movement, and Motor Learning Lab 
Low Vision Center 
Retinal Imaging Center 

Macular Degeneration Center 
Minnesota Lions Eye Bank 
Lions Children's Eye Clinic 
Testimonials from cornea transplant and cochlear implant patients 
Lions tours are always a fun time, and they are a great way for new club members to learn about the 

wonderful projects and services the Lions support at the University of Minnesota. 
 
More information will be sent to new Lions leaders after July 1, but you can make preliminary  
reservations at any time. To do so, contact Lion Jennifer Marshall at 612-626-6081 

or mader005@umn.edu. 
 
Hope to see you in the fall! 
  

   
Tours sponsored by the Minneapolis Ambassadors Lions Club  

Worldwide Week of Service in 

Sight on October 4-10 

This October 4-10, President Yamada invites you 

to join Lions around the world for a special  

service event to raise awareness about eye health, 

blindness and vision impairment. Vision  

screenings, provision of eyeglasses and assistive 

devices, and eye health education are just a few ways your club can bring 

dignity to friends and neighbors who lack access to adequate eye care. In 

addition, your project will help us reach our Centennial Service Challenge 

goal of serving 100 million people. Visit the Worldwide Week of Service 

in Sight page for more information, and start planning your project  

today! 

mailto:mader005@umn.edu
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1490708846&sid=80912398&m=10940376&u=LIONSPROD&j=29580536&s=http://lions100.lionsclubs.org/EN/programs/centennial-service-challenge/worldwide-week-of-service-sight.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=5604
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1490708846&sid=80912398&m=10940376&u=LIONSPROD&j=29580536&s=http://lions100.lionsclubs.org/EN/programs/centennial-service-challenge/worldwide-week-of-service-sight.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=5604
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Cabinet Meeting Schedule for the 2015-2016 year is October 24 at the American Legion in Red Lake 

Falls, February 19 in Winnipeg at the Mid Winter Convention, and May 14 in Red Lake Falls . 

The American Diabetes Association, Minnesota  
Area is currently planning our two largest programs 
of the year: Camp Needlepoint/Daypoint and our 

Diabetes Expo. I personally want to invite the  
members of your club to visit one or both of these 

programs this year.  

Our Diabetes Expo will be held on Saturday, 

October 10th from 9:00 AM to 3:00 PM at 

the Minneapolis Convention Center, Hall E. 
It is billed as “everything you need to know about 
diabetes under one roof” including workshops, 
cooking demonstrations, fitness activities, free 
health screenings, an “Ask the Expert” area, and 
vendors  
offering the latest diabetes products and services. 
Last year over 8,300 people attended and we’re  

expecting more this year. As a Lion, you and/or 

your club can get involved in several ways: 

 We invite you to come to learn more about diabetes. 

 We need many day-of-event volunteers for this  

activity. Lions Clubs may want to volunteer as a 

club. Many clubs helped last year; by wearing their 

vests they gained more recognition for Lions Clubs 
and what they do in the community. Volunteer for a 

few hours (time slots are 8:15 AM – 12:00 PM or 

11:30 AM – 3:15 PM) or for the entire day. Please 

contact Molly Duerr at 763-593-5333, ext. 6652 or at 

mduerr@diabetes.org if you or a club would like to 

volunteer.  

 Several areas outside of the Twin Cities worked on 

organizing buses to and from the Expo for members 

of their community. Clubs from several communities 

in your district could set up a bus route with several 
stops to pick up people. Work with your local clinics, 

hospitals, churches, etc. to get the word out. If you 

are thinking about having a bus please contact Molly 

Duerr at 763-593-5333, ext. 6652 or 

mduerr@diabetes.org for more information. All  

people will have free admission to the Expo and 

there will be free bus parking at the Minneapolis 

Convention  

Center.  

We appreciate the support we have received 

from Lions Clubs in the past and invite you 

now to see how your funding is helping people 

with diabetes. 

mailto:mduerr@diabetes.org
mailto:mduerr@diabetes.org
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Mid Winter Convention Fundraiser 
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Unite For Diabetes—November 14th 

Lions, join us on Saturday, NOVEMBER 14th to “Unite for Diabetes – Act Today for Change  

Tomorrow”, and participate in the International Diabetes Federation’s World Diabetes Day!  
 

The MN Lions Diabetes Foundation, Inc. is partnering with four other statewide partners including: the 

American Diabetes Association, Novo Nordisk, Stratis Health and Walmart to sponsor a Diabetes Awareness 

Day in eight cities across Minnesota to participate in this important worldwide event!  
 

Our goal is to create awareness for pre-diabetes, provide diabetes education, blood glucose screenings and to 

promote available area resources for consumers. Lions Club members in the Zone associated with the host 

city locations of Bemidji, Brooklyn Center, Dilworth, Duluth, Mankato, Marshall, Rochester and St. 

Cloud are being asked to help promote Lionism as greeters and volunteers for this Year One MLDF 

event.  
 

Walmart stores will host our event where consumers will receive a passport to visit five kiosks with fun  

interactive demonstrations and educational activities to earn a great nylon back pack gift filled with a water 

bottle, pedometer, jump rope and stress ball!  
 

Each club in MN is being asked to send a representative to the nearest event location and get ideas for next 

year when Zones in each MN Lions’ District will be encouraged to sponsor a Diabetes Awareness Day. Our 

Year Three goal is to have every club in MN host a Diabetes Awareness Day in your community to celebrate 

the 100th Anniversary of Lions with this great community service project!  
 

Please mark your calendars and plan to join in the FUN! 1 in 4 of us is at risk for being diagnosed with  

diabetes. Learn how you can prevent it from being you or someone you love…we CARE! 

Zone Meeting Notices 

Lions Zone 6 and 7 Fall Meeting 
Greenbush American Legion  

Hosted by the Greenbush-Badger Lions 

Tuesday, October 20, 2015                     
 Social Hour – 6:00 PM     Program &Dinner - 7:00 PM 

Program: Jim and Jan Strandlie, Lions Centennial 2017 
Cost: $13 Menu: Chicken Breast in Cream Sauce, Green Beans, Baby Red  

Potatoes in Garlic Butter with Dinner Roll and Cheesecake with topping 
Please RSVP to Zone Chair Scott Grove at SCOTTG@MARVIN.COM  

or call 218-689-0041 by Oct. 10th for food count. 
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Lions Zone 4 Fall Meeting 
Crookston American Legion, 102 South Ash St.                                

Hosted by the Crookston Lions 

Thursday, October 15, 2015                     
 Social Hour & Registration – 6:00 PM     Dinner - 6:30 PM 

Cost: 12 Menu: Walleye, Baked Potato, Salad Bar and Coffee 

Program:     

Featured Speakers – Lions Jim & Jan Strandlie,  
The Centennial Service Challenge 

PDG Jeannine Windels, Minnesota Lions Vision Foundation 

 

Contact Lion Jerry Amiot, Zone 4 Chair if attending at  
jerry.amiot@hotmail.com by Oct 9th. Questions call, 218-289-8889. 

Centennial  
Service  

Co-Chairs  
Jan and Jim 

Strandlie 

Lions Zone 2 Fall Meeting 
Hawley Golf and Country Club  

Hosted by the Hawley Lions 

Thursday, October 15, 2015                     
 Social Hour & Registration – 6:30 PM     Dinner - 7:00 PM 

Cost: $15 Menu: Ham and Baked Potato Dinner 

Please RSVP To Howard Hansen at sunset@arvig.net  

or call 701-361-7073 by Oct. 12th for food count. 

All Lions are encouraged to attend. 

Winnipeg Beach/Lakeside Lions Here is on some of the events we have planned for the rest of this year: 

 Saturday, November 7th – annual Dinner/Dance at the Winnipeg Beach Legion – shared event w/ the Wpg Beach 
Firefighters  

 Saturday, December 5th – annual Cookie Walk at the Winnipeg Beach Legion – more details to follow 

mailto:jerry.amiot@hotmail.com
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Barnesville and Warren Lions 

With a newly purchased 55" TV in the background, Lion Lauren 
Rood proudly displays the new Bingo program that he 
wrote.  The "Bingo Board" was in serious need of repair when 
Lion Lauren decided to write a Bingo Program that is now used 
on the new TV via his laptop computer.  The program worked 
out very well and the club netted over $400 during a 3 hour 
Bingo session held at the VFW during Barnesville Potato Days 
on August 29.   

Duane Janssen, grand prize winner of the annual Lions raffle, is 
shown with a reproduction of the $20,000 gift certificate he will 
receive to be redeemed at Nelson Auto of Fergus Falls.  Left of 
Duane is Lion Brad Cook, who, together with Lion Ken Just (not 
shown), sold just shy of 50% of the raffle tickets.  Lion President 
Mike Quiggle is shown on the far right.  Once again, all tickets 
were sold prior to the drawing, and, as always, 100 cents of 
every dollar raised will be given away to various causes in the 
community and around the world. A big "Thank You," to all who 
purchased tickets.   

Shown receiving his grand prize winning check in the amount of 
$20,000 from Barnesville Lion Treasurer Jerry Feigum is Duane 
Janssen.  Duane used his winnings toward the purchase of his 
new Ford pickup from Nelson Auto in Fergus Falls, MN. In 
addition to the grand prize, twenty other winners each received 
a $100 check. The community once again made this a 
successful raffle since no tickets remained unsold. One hundred 
cents of every dollar raised by the Lions club in ventures such as 
this is donated to various causes locally and throughout the 
world, allowing the club to exemplify the Lions motto of, "We 
Serve." 

W-A-O Football 
Coach (and Warren 
Lion Member) 
Tony Gullikson 
informs the 
Warren Lions Club 
about the status of 
the 2015 W-A-O 
Ponies Football 
Team.  Seating in 
front of Coach 
Gullikson 
is Assistant Coach 
(and Warren Lion 
Member) Rick 
Schmiedeberg  at 
the Sept. 16th 
meeting at 
Melody’s Café. 
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Dilworth Loco Ladies / Red Lake Falls Lions 

The Dilworth Loco Ladies Lions Club has volunteered for the Adopt a Highway program for a number of years. We enjoy a 
rewarding opportunity doing our part to help our environment and make the roads look beautiful and clean. It also saves the state 
and county lots of money (7 million+ statewide).  A 2-mile section takes about 2-3 hours. MnDOT provides safety vests,signs, trash 
bags, training and safety information and bag retrieval. 
We originally started with a section on Highway 75, but the closest to our community available was near Georgetown. So, now we 
have switched to County Highway 9 near the Dilworth Community Center  North from Highway 10. We pick up litter in the fall and 
spring volunteering our labor and gaining a chance to enjoy the outdoors and get some exercise. We have found interesting items 
from silverware to tools as well as littered beer cans, miscellaneous garbage and road kill.  

Red Lake Falls Lions Lon 

Seeger, front, and Gary Purath 

manning the grills to get the 

perfect corn for the 6th Annual 

Corn Feed, Sept 2nd. 

District Governor Gerald Fontaine, far left, with the 

Red Lake Falls Lions Club at their 40th anniversary and 

6th annual  Corn Feed on Sept. 2nd. 

Save the date: the  

Worldwide Week of Service to 
Fight Hunger and Poverty on 

January 10-16. 
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Fertile and Greenbush-Badger Lions 

The Fertile Lions Club hosted their Annual Golf Club Dinner on Sept. 9, 2015. There were about 120 guys out there playing Gol f 
earlier that evening. The right pictures are the members that helped serve, New members, Susan and George Ackre, 
President  Paul Borslien, Lionel Sandness, Dorothy Roof, Mavis Werner, Ed Pavek our Tail Twister, and Norma Erickson took the 
picture. They served, Prime Rib sandwiches, with fried onions and peppers, baked potatoes and a Macaroni Salad, and the 
members brought homemade goodies. The meal was prepared by our Club Member, Lion Mark Erickson, who owns the 
Restaurant where we have our meetings. Everyone got full, and we had a great time.  

The Greenbush-Badger Lions Club Parade Unit. Our club 
participates in several area parades each summer. We have done 
this for many years.  
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St. Hilaire Lions/TRF Moonlighters Lioness  

Taylor Myers, Miss Riverfest, was driven in the Newfolden 
parade on Sept. 12, 2015 by Moonlighters Lioness of Thief River 
Falls member Brent Fuller in his 1994 Ford Mustang GT 
convertible. 

Taylor Myers, Miss Riverfest, was in the Grygla parade on Aug. 
29, 2015.  She was driven by Thief River Falls Moonlighters 
Lioness member Brent Fuller in his 1994 Ford GT convertible. 

Taylor Myers, Miss Riverfest, is being 
carried by Moonlighters Lioness of Thief 
River Falls member Brent Fuller in his 
1994 Ford Mustang convertible in the 
Middle River Goosefest parade on Sept. 
26, 2015.  Sherry Sorenson president of 
the Moonlighters Lioness club rides 
along as a passenger. 

St Hilaire Lions and TRF Moonlighter Get New Members 
New St. Hilaire member Lion Tyler Miller sponsored by St. Hilaire Lion member Jerry 
Nelson (green shirt) and 2 new Thief River Falls Moonlighters Lioness attended a 
family potluck picnic on September 2, 2015 in the St. Hilaire park. Past District 
Governor Lion Jim Strandlie did the installing.  Thief River Falls Moonlighters Lioness 
new members are Andy and Cheryl McClenahan sponsored by Thief River Falls 
Lioness Treasurer Lela Paetznick. 
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Lions Club of Winnipeg Update 

We added 16 new members 

this month (September  

while losing 16 bringing us to 

1931 this month with a 0.  

For the year, we have added 

47 members and dropped 39 

for a +8. 

Worldwide membership is at 

1,382,162 

The month of September looked like it was going to be a slow month with not much happening.  What was to come 

was anything  but.  Here is a recap. 

Monday, September 14th was our 7th annual 100 Hole Golf Tournament.  15 interested golfers decided to take on that 

challenge.  We began at 6:30 a.m. With arrival at the course – Larters of St. Andrews Golf and Country Club. The golfers 

had breakfast, had their individual and group pictures taken and then went to their shotgun start.  Each golfer received 

a dozen golf balls, and during the day had delivered to them hot coffee, water to quench their thirst, chocolate bars for 

a sweet tooth, chips for that salty taste, and anything else like colas they wanted. 

During the day, there were two gift cards for merchandise at a golf store for the closest to the hole on a part 3, prizes 

of golf balls for the lowest round, and best overall score and also for the most honest golfer.  Our statistician kept track 

of such things as eagles, pars, and birdies which he related to the golfers at the closing awards dinner.  He also  

mentioned that during the 5 rounds each golfer made, there was a total of 146 balls lost. 

It was a wonderful warm day for the golfers, and the best part of the day and event was the winner – and that would 

be THE LIONS HEARING FOUNDATION – all of the proceeds are dedicated there.  When  know just how much the  

tournament made, I will tell you. 

The second event on the calendar was a visit to a ‘PEP’ rally at our local high school –Gordon Bell.  They had asked us 

about helping with their fund-raising campaign to put lights on their athletic field.  We agreed to help and we  

presented them with a cheque for $5,000.00 to help.  As well, they are having a super walk early in October and we 

agreed to do what we could to help them with that fund-raising. 

A third event also took place.  We have been approached by a group of men and women from South Sudan who would 

like to start a new Lions Club and they are looking for us to sponsor them.  We have had a couple of exploratory 

meetings and it appears that this will go ahead.  More information will be available as we get closer to their charter 

night. WHIOPPEE!!! 

Submitted by Lion Ernie Jones 

The Winnipeg Lions Club presenting our local school Gordon Bell High 
School with $5,00.00 to help with their campaign to light their athletic 
field.  Pictured from left to right are: President Rick Marrin, PDG Ross 
Johnston, Lion Don Brown, Lion Ernie Jones and a representative from 
the Winnipeg School Division. 

Did you ask someone to 

be a Lion today? 
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Global Leadership Team Report/Updates 
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West St. Paul Lions and Zone 10 Meeting Notice 

Lions Club of West St. Paul is holding its'  

annual Applebee's Pancake Breakfast fund raiser 

Date:  Sunday, 10 Jan 16 

Where:  1598 Regent Ave W.; Winnipeg, MB (Crossroads) 

Time:  8:00 AM to 10:00 AM 

Cost:  $10.00 per person 

Proceeds 100% to our Bursary Fund (3 high schools) 

Lions Club of West St. Paul is holding 6th annual Lunch with Santa 

Date:  Saturday, 19 Dec 15 

Where:  Sunova Rec Ctr; 48 Holland Drive, West St. Paul 

Time:  11:00 AM to 3:00 PM                        

 Bag of chips, hot dog and drink to be served for a small cost 

October 14th, 2015 at 7 PM 

Hosted by the Winnipeg West Lions 

At the Lions Glendale Court  

3590 Portage Avenue, Winnipeg  

Agenda items include: Zone 10 Chair position, LCI and other Lions updates, 

MD5M Membership disc’s, Convention update, club reports, next zone meeting 

Please RSVP to PDG Dave Hollyoake, Acting Zone Chair at dave@hollyoake.ca  
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International News 

October is Membership Month  
What is your club doing to increase membership this  month.  
Will you plan an activity or will you invite prospective members? Please do something!  
If you rest on past successes, before you know it, your club will be low on members and  
struggling to survive. I talked to a Lion the other day who has recruited several members to their 

club and they were disappointed that nearly all of their recruits had either moved or dropped due 

to family commitments. Has this happened to you? Do you wring your hands and claim that I 

tried and leave recruiting up to someone else? This is a problem with a lot of new members that 

are recruited. We need to involve the new member and get them involved in club activities. Don’t overdo it, you can burn them out if 

you are not careful. Remember that younger members may have jobs that make them mobile. Here today and gone tomorrow. Do 

you ignore these types of members, surely not! This member can be a boost to your club while they are still a member. When they 

leave, help them transfer to a new club. Remember we win some and lose some, but we never give up. We can’t serve if we never  

were members. 

Join Us for Diabetes Awareness Month 

Every November, Lions organize projects to raise awareness about the global diabetes  
epidemic and to recognize World Diabetes Day (November 14). Begin planning your diabetes 
service project today to ensure a successful event; a Strides activity, free diabetes screenings 
at a community center, or a healthy eating event at a local school are a few ideas to consider. 
For more ideas, see 25 Project Ideas for Diabetes Awareness and Action. 

Lions Club: The Next Generation 

Invite former Leos to become Lions! As Leos, young people learn to organize projects 
and motivate others to serve, developing valuable leadership skills and a lifelong  
commitment to service. You can renew that commitment and welcome fresh ideas to 
your club by inviting former Leos to join. Learn more about the Leo to Lion Transition and how these young volunteers 
can continue making a difference in your local, national and international community. 

New Centennial Video: Knights of the Blind 

The latest video in our Lions Centennial series is now available to view and download from the LCI website. Watch how 

Lions became known as Knights of the Blind, serving blind and visually impaired people around the world for the past 

100 years. Lions Centennial videos include rare images and footage that offer a peek into the association's rich history of 

community service. Visit the Lions100 website for the entire Centennial series, and be sure to share the videos and your 

Centennial activities on social media using the hashtag#LIONS100. 

On the Road to Centennial Success 

Over a year into the Centennial Service Challenge, we're happy to report that we've 

reached the halfway mark in our goal to benefit 100 million people. But there are still 

millions of people who need the service and support of Lions like you! Want to get 

your club involved? This October 4–10, help us reach our Centennial goal by joining 

the Worldwide Week of Service in Sight and hosting a service project promoting awareness of eye health, blindness and 

vision impairment. Visit the Worldwide Week of Service in Sight page to learn more! 

http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1490708846&sid=82695431&m=11171684&u=LIONSPROD&j=30117540&s=http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/serve/diabetes/strides.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=5604%2D5617%20October%20Newswire%20EN%20
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1490708846&sid=82695432&m=11171684&u=LIONSPROD&j=30117540&s=http://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/EN/pdfs/iad475.pdf?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=5604%2D5617%20October%20Newswire%20EN%20
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1490708846&sid=82695433&m=11171684&u=LIONSPROD&j=30117540&s=http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/leos/leo-lion-program.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=5604%2D5617%20October%20Newswire%20EN%20
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1490708846&sid=82695427&m=11171684&u=LIONSPROD&j=30117540&s=http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/news-media/videos/lq.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=5604%2D5617%20October%20Newswire%20EN%20
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1490708846&sid=82695428&m=11171684&u=LIONSPROD&j=30117540&s=http://lions100.lionsclubs.org/EN/videos/index.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=5604%2D5617%20October%20Newswire%20EN%20
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1490708846&sid=82695429&m=11171684&u=LIONSPROD&j=30117540&s=http://lions100.lionsclubs.org/EN/lions100/index.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=5604%2D5617%20October%20Newswire%20EN%20
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1490708846&sid=82695430&m=11171684&u=LIONSPROD&j=30117540&s=http://lions100.lionsclubs.org/EN/programs/centennial-service-challenge/worldwide-week-of-service-sight.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=5604
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LITPC Youth Scholarship Information 

The Lions International Trading Pin Club (LITPC) awards annually a $2,500 Youth 

Scholarship to a graduating Senior who is a Leo or a child/grandchild of a Lion 

or Lioness. 

Four $2,500 Youth Scholarships have been awarded so far. The first one was 

awarded to a Leo from Pennsylvania in 2012. The others have been from  

Virginia, Iowa and most recently from Virginia.  

After November 1, 2015, the new updated forms for the Application for Scholarship will be on the 

website: www.LITPC.org to print them out. The deadline for submitting the completed LITPC 

Youth Scholarship application is March 1, 2016. 

All completed Youth Scholarship applications should be mailed to:  

Lion Bill Guthrie 

5M Youth Scholarship Chairman 

9-101st Lane NW 

Coon Rapids, MN 55448 

If you have any questions, please contact  

Lion Bill Guthrie at 763-786-8072 or bmguthrie9@q.com. 

 

Dear Lions, 
  
On a recent trip to Peru, Brazil and Belize, I had the honor of seeing many Lions and Leos in action. And they 
are doing great work! 
  
With help from a Lions Clubs International (LCIF) seed grant, Leos near Lima are spearheading an effort to  
provide safety, rehabilitation, job training and hope to young victims of human trafficking and their babies. Lions 

Quest, LCIF's social-emotional learning program for children, is active in 30 schools in Peru! 
  
I visited an eye bank in Caxias do Sul, Brazil, that LCIF and Lions have supported for many years. When I visited 

an eye hospital in Passo Fundo, Brazil, some children even surprised me with a song. 

  
I am so proud of all the great work Lions around the world are doing each and every day. Remember to share 

your clubs' great work so Lions know about the service you are providing in your community. 

 Sincerely, 
  
Joe Preston 
Chairperson, Lions Clubs International Foundation 

http://www.LITPC.org
mailto:bmguthrie9@q.com
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1490708846&sid=82040615&m=11088216&u=LIONSPROD&j=30026745&s=https://www.facebook.com/lcijoepreston/videos/vb.547567181953671/946598418717210/?type=2&theater
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1490708846&sid=82040616&m=11088216&u=LIONSPROD&j=30026745&s=http://www.lcif.org/EN/news-media/share-story.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=6306%20LCIF%20Chairperson%20September%202015%20%2D%20EN
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1490708846&sid=82040616&m=11088216&u=LIONSPROD&j=30026745&s=http://www.lcif.org/EN/news-media/share-story.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=6306%20LCIF%20Chairperson%20September%202015%20%2D%20EN
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TIMES, THEY ARE A CHANGIN’ 
Bob Dylan may not have said it first, but nonetheless it’s true today, or at least after 

this year’s International Convention.  Five International Constitution and By-law 

Amendments were enacted: 

 The position of International Third Vice President was re-instated effective with 

the 2016-17 Lions year which means both a 2nd and 3rd Vice President of LCI will be 

elected at the Fukuoka Convention. 

 The number of International Directors from the United States and its affiliates 

(which by Board action now includes the islands of the Caribbean Sea), Constitutional 

Area I, will be reduce from 14 to 11 over the next 3 years. Rather than electing 7 directors for 2 year terms 

each year, Constitutional Area I will now elect 6 in 2016-17; 6 in 2017-18 and 5 in 2018-19. 

 The name of the “Leadership” Committee was changed to “Leadership Development” Committee to more 

accurately reflect its purpose. 

 Effective July 1, 2016 requiring dues to be paid no later than the 15 days prior to a District or Multiple District 

convention for a delegate or the club of a candidate to be in “Good Standing “ for the purpose of voting or 

running for office. 

 No longer will a single affected district be able to block a Multiple district re-districting proposal; rather a  

re-districting proposal only requires passage by a majority of the delegates to a MD Convention, 

 BUT THERE’S MORE (But these election changes all become mandatory next year; 
so consider using them this year). 
Because of persistent election problems occurring elsewhere, these provisions are a part of the 
Standard District Constitution and By-laws effective next year. 
 Inclusion of a dispute Resolution procedure. 

 An automatic update of District Constitution and By-laws is required when mandatory District CBL provisions 

are passed at an International Convention. 

 District Governors are to appoint in writing a minimum of 60 days prior to a convention, a Nominating 

committee consisting of a minimum of 3 and a maximum of 5 members from different clubs, none of whom 

are on the Cabinet or hold an International Office, either by appointment or election. That committee shall 

review the qualifications of proposed candidates no later than 30 days before the convention.  

 Use of DG and VDG Qualification Checklists is mandatory for the Nominating committee.  

 Inclusion of the mandatory procedures for filling vacancies in the office of DG, 1st or 2nd VDG. 

 A Convention call may be made by printed or electronic means and shall be given to all clubs no less than 60, 

rather than 30, days before the convention. 

 The Cabinet may change the convention site no less than 30 days prior to the convention.  

 The Convention Report must be sent to LCI within 15, rather than 60, days of the close of the convention.  

 The Credentials Committee shall be chaired by the DG, with members including the cabinet secretary/treasurer 

and 2 other non-officers, both of whom are members of different clubs in good standing.  

 The ballot forms proscribed by LCI must be used for both contested and uncontested elections are mandatory.  

When there are more than 2 candidates, a ballot and procedure for preferential voting are available.  

I am happy to send a copy of the mandatory provisions of District Constitution and By-laws to anyone who 

wants one. Just drop me an email at: mmolenda@dmshb.com. 

Thank you for your confidence and support during my 2 years as an International Director.  Please give your same 

confidence and support to our endorsed International Director candidate, Bruce Beck at both your District 

Conventions and at the International Convention in Fukuoka. 

Yours in Service, Lion Mike Molenda 

Lion Mike 

mailto:mmolenda@dmshb.com
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Zone 1 Recap 

Konnichiwa Lions! Register for LCICon Today 

The 99th Lions Clubs International Convention is in the city of Fukuoka, Japan, June 24

–28, 2016. Fukuoka is in the southwest part of Japan and is home to the oldest Zen 

temple in Japan. Fukuoka is well known for its gourmet food, with an abundance of 

fresh seafood and the most yatai (street food stalls) in all of Japan.      

 

The convention will include festivities that showcase our own culturally diverse  

membership, such as the International Parade of Nations in the heart of Fukuoka City. 

For up-to-date information about the convention,visit the LCICon website.  

 

Register today for the convention to receive the $130 early registration fee.  

Also, book your hotel room with LCI and stay with your delegation.  

The Dilworth Lions and Dilworth Loco Ladies Lions Clubs hosted the Zone 1 District meeting at the Dilworth Community Center with 

Zone Chair Deanne Williams presiding for the meeting. We had an evening full of informative programs, which included a program 

on organ and tissue donations put on by Life Source, a program on assistance dogs provided by Can Do Canines, a program on 

Global Leadership Team by PDG Joanne Swanson, updates on MN Lions Diabetes Foundation by Lion Jim McLaughlin, an update on 

USA/Canada Leadership Forum, and a few words on LCIF by me. Along with updates by each club, we had six Past District  

Governors in attendance: PDG Jim Aasness, PDG Gary H. Olson, PDG Chris Barnard, PDG Joanne Swanson, PDG Dennis Olsen, and 

PDG Mike Griffin.  Submitted by Lion John Vik 

http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1490708846&sid=82695423&m=11171684&u=LIONSPROD&j=30117540&s=http://lcicon.lionsclubs.org/EN/index.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=5604%2D5617%20October%20Newswire%20EN%20
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1490708846&sid=82695424&m=11171684&u=LIONSPROD&j=30117540&s=http://lcicon.lionsclubs.org/EN/index.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=5604%2D5617%20October%20Newswire%20EN%20
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1490708846&sid=82695425&m=11171684&u=LIONSPROD&j=30117540&s=http://lcicon.lionsclubs.org/EN/attendees/registration-information.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=5604%2D5617%20October%20Newswire%20EN%20
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1490708846&sid=82695426&m=11171684&u=LIONSPROD&j=30117540&s=http://lcicon.lionsclubs.org/EN/attendees/hotels.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=5604%2D5617%20October%20Newswire%20EN%20
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$100 US for Early 
Bird Registration 
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District Governor  

Gerald Fontaine (Eliane Carmel) 

R. 204.433.7955 

gerryfontaine@gmail.com 

1st Vice District Governor and Cancer 

Care Initiative Mike Janssen (Tammy) 

R. 204.669.0473 

C. 204.479.1843 

mjanssen@shaw.ca 

Cabinet Secretary and Project New Hope 

Jenifer Spielman (Mark) 

R. 218.567.8281 

B. 218.567.8510 

F. 218.567.8381 

5m11cabsec@gmail.com 

Cabinet Treasurer John Wollenzien (Dee) 

R. 218.681.2117 

C. 218.686.3316 

deeandjohnwollenzien@mncable.net 

Immediate Past District  

Governor Dennis Olson 

R. 218.483.3297 

C. 218.790.1825 

dwolsen@msn.com  

GMT Leader PDG Doug Wiens (Kathryn) 

R. 204.434.6042 

B. 204.326.9844 

B. 888.411.9311 

doug@prudentialriverbend.ca or 

djwiens@mymts.net 

Zone Chair Mentor (Zones 3, 5, 6, 7) 

Jan Strandlie (Jim) 

R. 218.681.2116 

janstrandlie@mncable.net 

Zone 1 Chair Deanne Williams 

R. 218.790.3715 

williams.deanne77@gmail.com  

Clubs: Barnesville, Barnesville Thursday 

Nite, Dilworth, Dilworth Loco Ladies,  

Dilworth/Glyndon/Felton Leos, Glyndon, 

Glyndon Lioness, Moorhead, Moorhead 

Midday Central, Sabin. 

Zone 2 Chair Kim Peters (Kevin) 

R. 218.584.8364 

C. 218.556.6972 

kpeters@arvig.net  

Clubs: Ada, Flom and Area, Gary, Hawley, 

Halstad, Hitterdal, Twin Valley, Ulen. 

Zone 3 Chair Kevin Reich (Sheila) 

kwrrlf@yahoo.com 

Clubs: Bagley, Fosston-Lengby, Gonvick, 

Winger. 

Zone 4 Chair Gerald Amiot 

R. 218.289.8889 

jerry.amiot@hotmail.com 

Clubs: Crookston Noon Day, Crookston 

Dawn to Dusk, Crookston Leos, Fertile, 

Red Lake Falls, UMC. 

Zone 5 Chair Deb DuChamp (Jim) 

R. 218.465.4239 

d_duke50@hotmail.com 

Clubs: Alvarado, Oslo, Plummer, Plummer 

Too, Thief River Falls, TRF Moonlighters 

Lioness, TRF Noon Lioness, St. Hilaire, 

Warren. 

Zone 6 Chair Kami Underdahl 

B. 218.426.2500 

C. 218.689.2134 

kunderdahl@wiktel.com 

Clubs: Argyle, Hallock, Karlstad, Lake  

Bronson, Lancaster, Newfolden, Stephen.  

Zone 7 Chair Scott Grove 

R.218.386.2134 

B. 218.386.1430 

scottg@marvin.com 

Clubs: Goodridge, Goodridge Lion Tamers, 

Greenbush-Badger, Grygla, Roseau,  

Wannaska, Warroad. 

Zone 8 Chair Kevin Gamble (Andrea 

Kwasnicki) 

R. 204.391.0644 

kbgamble@hotmail.com 

Clubs: South Junction and Area Pineland, 

Grunthal, Steinbach and Area, Ste. Anne, 

Winnipeg Transcona, Winnipeg South, 

Riverside, Winnipeg Asia. 

Zone 9 Chair Wasyl (Bill) Myskiw  

R. 204.339.1242 

wjmyskiw@shaw.ca  

Clubs: Lac du Bonnet, Pinawa,  

Whitemouth and District, Beausejour, East 

St. Paul, West St. Paul, East Kildonan, East 

Kildonan Lioness. 

Zone 10 Chair Ernest Jones 

R. 204.774.2768 

lcwweserve@gmail.com 

Clubs: Winnipeg Beach/Dunnottar 

Lakeside, Selkirk and District, St. James, 

Winnipeg West, Winnipeg. 

Club Excellence Process, USA and GLT 

Leader PDG Joanne Swanson (Wayne) 

R. 218.281.5622 

B. 218.281.4343 

F. 218.281.1888 

5m11pdgjoanne@gmail.com 

E-Clubhouse and Technology/Webmaster 

PDG Dave Hollyoake (Barb) 

R. 204.642.4650 

C. 204.797.5930 

dave@ibtraveln.com 

Start thinking about the Mid Winter Convention in Winnipeg in February 19-21, 2016. 
You need your passport or passcard to travel to Canada.  

Don’t want to drive yourself, consider riding a charter bus up there. 
Trying to get a bus to travel up to Winnipeg. The bus would hold up to 57 attendees.  

More information to follow. 

Interested in riding the bus to convention, contact Jen Spielman at 5m11jenifer@gmail.com  

mailto:gerryfontaine@gmail.com
mailto:mjanssen@shaw.ca
mailto:5m11cabsec@gmail.com
mailto:deeandjohnwollenzien@mncable.net
mailto:dwolsen@msn.com
mailto:doug@prudentialriverbend.ca
mailto:djwiens@mymts.net
mailto:janstrandlie@mncable.net
mailto:williams.deanne77@gmail.com
mailto:kpeters@arvig.net
mailto:kwrrlf@yahoo.com
mailto:jerry.amiot@hotmail.com
mailto:d_duke50@hotmail.com
mailto:kunderdahl@wiktel.com
mailto:scottg@marvin.com
mailto:kbgamble@hotmail.com
mailto:wjmyskiw@shaw.ca
mailto:lcwweserve@gmail.com
mailto:5m11pdgjoanne@gmail.com
mailto:dave@ibtraveln.com
mailto:5m11jenifer@gmail.com
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Greetings Fellow Lions, Lioness and Leos of 5M-11!  
Zone Chairs and Club Officers please make sure your members are receiving the  
monthly newsletters. Club Officers, if need be, please print at least one copy to pass around at 
your meeting. I pack a lot of information into each newsletter.  
 

Thank you to all the clubs that put forth submissions this past year 2014-2015 as well as the  
cabinet members that sent me items. 40 out of 72 of the clubs had submitted something. That’s 
almost 75% of the clubs. This year, I want to see this number increase with the ultimate goal of 

getting every club to submit even ONE item., whether it be an awesome project, someone getting an awards or showing 

what you do in the community. We love to hear what you are doing and it may give other clubs 
ideas on what to do. 
  

PLEASE HELP ME MEET THIS CHALLENGE FELLOW LIONS 
 

Please send the information to me by the 25th of each month  

unless stated otherwise.  

Upcoming deadlines for the newsletter:  
October 25th — November Newsletter 

November 25th — December Newsletter 
 

Lion Stacy Kleinwachter, Newsletter Editor 
Email: skleinwachter@yahoo.com or specialk.stacy@gmail.com 

 

Thanks to the following Lions and Lioness clubs for submissions: Ada, Argyle, Barnesville, 
Barnesville Thursday Nite, Crookston, Dilworth Loco Ladies, East St. Paul, Fertile, Flom and Area, 
Greenbush-Badger, Grunthal, Hawley, Karlstad, Lac du Bonnet, Moorhead, Oslo, Red Lake Falls, 
Riverside, St. Hilaire, Ste. Anne, Thief River Falls Moonlighters Lioness, Warren, Warroad, West 
St. Paul, Whitemouth & District, Winnipeg, Winnipeg Beach/Dunnottar/Lakeside, Winnipeg 
South and Winnipeg West.  

Newsletter needs club assistance –New info 

Lions Club International: www.lionsclubs.org 

Multiple District 5M: www.lionsmd5m.org 

District 5M-11: http://e-district.org/sites/5m11 *NEW* 

Lions Program Sites: Can Do Canines: www.can-do-canines.org 

Leader Dogs for the Blind: www.leaderdog.org 

Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF): www.lcif.org/EN/  

Lions Eye Bank of Manitoba and NW Ontario: www.eyebankmanitoba.com 

Lions Foundation of Canada Dog Guides: www.dogguides.com 

Minnesota Lions Diabetes Foundation: www.mnlionsdiabetes.org 

Project New Hope: www.projectnewhope.net 

USA/Canada Lions Leadership Forum: www.usacanadalionsforum.org 

www.LionsUniversity.org *NEW* Check it out 

Websites to Know 

http://www.lionsclub.org
http://www.lionsmd5m.org
http://e-district.org/sites/5m11
http://www.can-do-canines.org
http://www.leaderdog.org
http://www.lcif.org/EN/
http://www.eyebankmanitoba.com
http://www.dogguides.com/
http://www.mnlionsdiabetes.org
http://www.projectnewhope.net
http://www.usacanadalionsforum.org
http://www.LionsUniversity.org
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Today’s Date_____________________    Club:______________________________________ 

Preferred Date_________________________  Alternate Date:_________________________ 

Person Requesting___________________________  

Phone#____________________________ 

If more than one club will be attending, please include the names of all clubs: 

____________________________________________________________________________ 

____________________________________________________________________________

Meeting Time:______________   Social Time:_____________ Dinner Time:_______________ 

Location:____________________________________________________________________ 

Lions Contact Person for visit:____________________________________________________ 

Phone:______________________________  

Cell:_______________________________________ 

E-Mail:__________________________________   

Special requests: (Ex. Special Speech, induction of new members, installation of officers,  

present awards, etc.) 

 

Please submit as soon as possible. I will confirm date with contact person either by phone or  

e-mail as soon as possible after request is received. 

 Please send this information to: 

DG Gerald Fontaine 

619 Jolys Ave East 

St. Pierre Jolys, MB R0A 1V0 

R. 204.433.7955 

Email: gerryfontaine@gmail.com  

Lions 5M11 District Governor 

Club Visitation Request Form 

2015-2016 

mailto:gerryfontaine@gmail.com
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HAPPY ANNIVERSARY TO THE FOLLOWING CLUBS 

 Thief River Falls Lions 77 years 10/8/1938 

 Stephen Lions 56 years 10/27/1959 

 Dilworth Lions 53 years 10/22/1962 

 Pinawa Lions 51 years 10/21/1964 

 Hawley Lions 41 years 10/17/1974 

 Gonvick Lions 40 years 10/7/1975 

 Plummer Lions 40 years 10/10/1975 

 Winnipeg Beach/Dunnottar Lakeside Lions 28 years 10/30/1987 


